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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 10th April 2012 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer,  White, Murphy, Oliff and the Clerk Mrs S Downes.

In attendance
County Councillor Davies, District Councillors Swinburn. Bass Ken Dicken from Highways Dept. and one member of the public were present.
Apologies
Councillor Downes had a prearranged meeting, Councillor Norris was unable to return from in London in time. Their apologies were noted and accepted.
12/039            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None recorded.
12/040
Public Participation


The meeting was adjourned at this point for public

                         participation, see notes at the end of these minutes.


The meeting continued

12/041 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 13/02/2012
                       (amended) and 12th March 2012.
   
 It was agreed that they were a true record and were initialled and signed by the Chairman.


..


12/042
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

 None
12/043            A44 Traffic

The Parish Council thanked Ken Dicken from Highways for attending the meeting. His explanation of how the positioning of limits in relation to how surroundings influence drivers behaviour was very interesting and useful.


With this in mind, the Parish Council agreed to the proposal of a 40 mph ‘buffer zone’ on the west side of the A44, however he did accept our suggestion for the revised starting point of the 30mph limit to the west of the Church Lane junction. This may involve moving the 30 mph vehicle activated sign further toward the Royal Oak. The Clerk was requested to contact the appropriate council department to determine the undertaking of this work.
12/044
District & County Councillor’s Reports


A copy of the District Councillors report is attached to these 

                     minutes. The 2 gipsy caravans at Hill Top have until 10th May to 

                     be removed. Enforcement Officer, Paul Clements at MHDC had 
                     been able to contact the owners of the land who have previously
                     been abroad. He is also obtaining expert advice for a way 

                     forward regarding the caravan on land belonging to Mr Tompkins 
                     who is we believe to be very ill.
                     The Parish Council were reminded of a training session on May 
                     1st at Priory Lodge, Malvern for Localism. All Councillors were 
                     urged to attend.



Councillor Davies advised that the Lengthsman’s budget for this 

                     financial year has increased by £80.



He is inviting bids for this year’s Divisional Fund Scheme 

                     (some £10k +). Also a further £3m has been allocated to a

                     footway enhancement initiative and he is inviting applications

                     for footway improvements in our parish in need of immediate

                     repair. He will then prioritise a list for submission for funding.
12/045
Jubilee Celebrations


Plans are well under way for the celebrations.
                     Councillor Tabberer, the representative for the Village Hall



Committee, requested that the Parish council agree to purchase



a commemorative mug for every child up to the age of 16 years



old who live in the parish. A survey of which will be conducted to 



ascertain an accurate number. The mugs are likely to cost 



approximately £6-£7. This was agreed by all present.


The Jubilee Committee intend that the celebrations be a non-



profit event and with this in mind they have asked the 


Parish Council for a loan of £500 to enable them to 



purchase goods etc which will be required for its preparation.


These monies are to be repaid in full after the event, however if 

                     this is not possible, the Parish Council will stand the 

                     loss of the outstanding amount



Proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Murphy and



carried forward by the remaining council.
12/046          Berryfields Playing Fields


The Clerk and the Chairman had met with John Berry, Planning 

                     Officer from Sport England on site on 2nd April. 
Mr Berry was able to view the playing field and was appraised of the current situation regarding lack of use as a full size football pitch and the Council’s wish to explore the creation of a cycle / walking track in response to parishioners’ suggestions.  He was receptive to our needs and was confident that the track could be accommodated while retaining the football pitch.  He agreed to talk to the Worcestershire FA to see if they might be able to encourage a revival of football on Berryfields.  It was agreed that Cllr Winkworth would prepare a scale drawing to indicate the dimensions of the pitch etc. and Mr Berry would confirm his acceptance by letter which could then be used in support of the planning application for the cycle track.
12/047
Request for funding from the Village Hall Committee


There are three damaged heaters which are out of warranty and 

                      will cost £180 to be repaired. Payment was proposed by 

                      Councillor Tabberer, seconded by the Chairman and carried 

                      forward by the remaining council.
12/048
Co-Option


Applications for co-option had been received from Mr Robert



Pearce and Mr Michael Key. Their acceptance was proposed by



Councillor Tabberer, seconded by the Chairman and carried 



forward by the remaining Parish Council. The Clerk will advise


          both applicants accordingly and prepare New Councillors Pack
                     for each.
12/049
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report
   A copy of this is attached to these minutes. Payments were

   proposed by Councillor Tabberer, seconded by Councillor 
   Murphy and carried forward by the remaining

   council.
b) Clerk’s Report
A copy had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the   meeting

c) Public Land Officer’s Report for March..

    Berryfield has been raked and rolled. The north facing fence 

    on the car park is loose and needs staking. The Clerk will ask

    Ben Murphy to make a temporary repair. Rust on the chute of

    the  slide had been reported regularly, however we will await 
    the results of the ROSPA report due in March before a
    decision is made.
d) Health and Safety Reports
A Village Hall report had been prepared. Other than repair/replacement of some concrete slabs , there is nothing to report. 
12/050
Planning


A Planning Report had been prepared and a copy given to all 

                     Councillors. There were no contentious applications.
.
12/051
Councillor’s Reports and Items for future agenda



 Councillor Tabberer reported litter by the pull in  200 yards from 

                      the bottom of Weston Hill  on A44 and suggested a litter bin be 
                      installed to alleviate this problem. 
12/052
Date of Next Meeting



Agreed for Monday 14th May 2012. This will  also include the 

                     Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.


Chairman…………………………………..date……………………..
Notes: Public Participation 

Mr Dave Davies had noticed a considerable reduction in motor bikes speeding along the A44 since the yellow ‘speed enforcement-community concern’ signs had been installed on the verges from Crown East, through Cotheridge and into Broadwas village. He thanked the Parish Council and the County Council representatives for all their help in achieving this goal..                     
.
Attached: County and District Councillor’s report

Treasurer’s report

Planning report
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